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LNMC  MINUTES 
February 12, 2018
At the CHARLES MACK CITIZENS CENTER, Mooresville, NC
Lake Norman Marine Commissioners:
Bill Young 

             Chairman 
John Gerke


Catawba County

Billy Wilson


Iredell County
Michael Hughes


Lincoln County 
Dennis Eddinger            

Mecklenburg County 
Staff:
Ron Shoultz 


Executive Director 
Morris Sample


Assistant Director

Bob Elliott


Assistant Director 
Angela Palmer 


Administrator
Call to Order
A quorum was declared and the meeting was called to order by Chairman Young.  
All in attendance rose to salute the flag and repeat together the Pledge of Allegiance.
Minutes

After a review of the minutes from the November 11, 2017 meeting, Commissioner Gerke made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, Commissioner Eddinger seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously.
Reports – LNMC Executive Director
Executive Director Ron Shoultz reported the procedure for cancelling a meeting. Hydrilla has been discovered by Duke Energy and has performed a comprehensive survey. LNMC is in direct contact with the supporting agencies regarding the deployment of grass carp for the purposes of eradicating the Hydrilla. Thank you to Jeff Tarte for his actions and support of the Lake Norman Marine Commission. Christmas Parade was performed over the holidays and it went very well. It will be a continued event. Budget requests are being processed with all counties. Four (4) phone calls regarding a vending service on the lake. LNMC does not have any ordinances regarding vending and calls were referred to the local permitting agencies. Morris Sample, the assistant executive chair will provide the ATON report. A reminder that the public is allowed to address the commission during the public section of the agenda. Lookout Shoals is running over the top of the dam, so be aware of possible debris.
REPORTS - ENFORCEMENT

Cornelius Police Department
Officer McClellan reported January was slow. 153 hours on the lake training 2 new officers. 9 calls for service, mostly for debris.
Iredell County Sheriff
Officer Darren Hill (absent)
Catawba County
Deputy Sawyer will be the new lake officer. Boater Safety Ed course beginning in April in Sherrills Ford. Sign up online. 11 Hours on the water in Nov, 2 hours on the water in Dec, 5 hours on the water in Jan. Loose boat towed back to dock. Assisted Sherrills Ford VFD for 2 fuel spills at Midway Marina.
Lincoln County

John Isaacs (absent )
N.C. Wildlife Resources Commission
Sargent Ron Robertson (absent)
Reports – Lake Issues
Duke Energy
Joe Klutzz reported there will be details to come on the Hydrilla issue at the access area at Blythe Landing. Lookout Shoals is at 101.0 and Lake Norman is at 98.7. We will more than likely get to 99 within the next couple of days. We’re up 1.5 since 2/6/18. New license amendment includes the ability to maintain the level in Lake Norman of 98.6. Debris calls are high. Natural woody debris will not be recovered. There will be a strong attempt to maintain manmade debris (pilings, docks, floats, etc.).  Recreational Management Plan was approved resulting in many upfits.
Coast Guard Auxiliary Division 26

Steve Riggan reported there was no activity on the lake. Typical activing is from April 1-October 30 each year. Flotilla 26-04 plans for four (4) 8 hour Boating Safety Classes on the following dates at the Denver Fire Dept. – March 3rd, May 19th, July 21st and September 15th. ProWakeboard will be holding a wakeboard tournament at Stumpy Creek on June 15-16, 2018 with CGAUX providing safety support. CGAUX worked a booth at the Charlotte Boat show along with the Power Squadron. USCG AUX and US Power Squadrons signed memorandums of understanding that Vessel Examination and Instructor qualifications are transferable between organizations if members move from one to the other. USCG AUX plans on participating in the Charter Boat Committee meeting March 15, 2018.
Lake Norman Sail and Power Squadron
Lou Schwartz reported meeting locations were tested and it’s been decided that they will meet at the Port City Club. Jan 9th was the annual meeting with all officers reporting and new officers elected. Lou Schwartz will be the Commander. Tuesday, February 13th will be the change of watch with the new officers being sworn in at the Port City Club. On Feb 8th the squadron was represented at the Boat Show with a 3 booth space displaying a boat simulator. Approximately 1000 people tested the simulator. 2018 calendar (posted online) has been finalized as well as the budget. The new logo for the squadron has been finalized and will incorporate paddle boarding. The new name will be America’s Boating Club – “Boaters for Boater’s”. 
Mecklenburg County Parks and Rec.
Peter Cook (absent)
Island Habitat Program
Gene Vaughan reported 74 of the 102 Lake Norman islands have adopters. Working to remove manmade debris. Getting ready for the ospreys which will be returning soon. Will be installing five (5) new osprey platforms. The commissioners were sent a map of locations on Jan. 5th via email. In 1980 there were 0 and now there are 100+ after the introduction of 5 chicks in 1985. Request all 5 platforms be approved by the LNMC upon review and approval by Duke Energy. Thank you to Bill Young and Morning Star Marinas – the past 2 Saturdays there have been 3 pontoons holding a total of 78 people who’ve been taken out to view the loons that are currently on the lake. They will migrate back around April.
Commissioner Eddinger made a motion to approve the osprey platforms, Commissioner Gerke seconded, the motion passed unanimously.
Water Quality/Erosion/Buffers/Illegal Discharge
Mecklenburg County Water Quality
Dave Ferguson reported routine monitoring of the lake. Able to test Lake Davidson, but Lake Cornelius was frozen. That data will be ready at the next meeting. Present at the Boat Show with lots of questions about Lake Norman. A map was provided to the commissioners. Questions about the hyrdrilla near the Charlotte Water intake. It was treated around the intake. Mercury was found in the hybrid fish and therefore was reported. 
NC Wildlife Federation
Commissioner Billy Wilson reiterated the osprey nest platform program. More wildlife tours coming up this spring. Thank you to Duke Energy for the habitat enhancement funds to install the platforms. HOOF (Hunters Offering Others Food) – Don West, program volunteer, has done a wonderful job. Partnered with Mooresville Soup Kitchen and provided over 11000 meals to local people. 
Comments from the Public:
Christopher – thank you to all who work and provide services for Lake Norman. Representing boaters on Lake Norman. Wanted to address issues with performance boats to be proactive. Ron Shoultz reported that all boaters are supported by the commission and expect all boaters to be in compliance with safe boating practices. Expressed concerns about the wake board issues that were mentioned last year. Christopher requested any future issues be directed to him to be addressed.
Committee Reports:
ATON Committee
Morris Sample reported
that the contractor performed a lake wide survey and is in the process of repairing all issues prior to the boating season. Please report all issues to lnmc@lnmc.org to be addressed by the commission. If you would like to be a volunteer to report ATONS visible to you please give information to Morris Sample. Please be aware that some ATONS require it to be very dark to come on.
Hydrilla Committee

Billy Wilson - No report
Education
Michael Hughes - No Report
Charter Boat Committee 
John Gerke reported that the committee sent out letters about 10 days ago for 2018 permits. A meeting will be held March 15th to review the permit applications. Approvals will be made at the April meeting.
No Wake Buoys
Billy Wilson - No Report
Rafting Committee

Dennis Eddinger - No Report 
Applications

No-Wake Buoy Requests
None
Rafting Applications 
None
Other Applications
None
Variances
None
PERMITS 
FERC Applications
Applications for approval: 

100 Norman Place – residential/commercial marina request to reduce jetski lifts to bring the marina back into compliance – Commissioner Hughes made a motion, Commissioner Eddinger seconded. Approved.

Brad Loveland and Jill Malton – ash basins no longer in compliance. Installing a new outfall above the 760 in the intake canal. 36” discharge pipe redirecting storm water to the outfall. All agency approvals have been received. The completed app has been forwarded to the commissioners. Commissioner Gerke made a motion to approval, Commissioner Wilson seconded, motion was passed unanimously.
Administrative Matters
Approval of the 2018-2019 budget – Commissioner Gerkemade a motion to approve, Commissioner Eddinger seconded, motion passed unanimously.

Approval of 2nd quarter financial reports – no approval needed. For information purposes only.
Adjournment
The next meeting will be March 12, 2018. The meeting was adjourned at 2004 by Chairman Young.

